


The Sacramento Historic Rose Garden in the Sacramento His-
toric City Cemetery has been appreciating a groundswell of attention 
and support.   For the past three years, we have brought a display of the 
cemetery roses to the Sacramento Rose Society's annual show, generat-
ing much interest.  Educational garden tours and workshops on propaga-
tion and pruning are well-attended, and a steady stream of photogra-
phers, painters, history buffs, casual visitors and rose-lovers come 
through our gates.  The 2008 Open Garden attracted several hundred 
people who enthusiastically vied to purchase found roses such as "Old 
Town Novato," "Barbara's Pasture Rose," "Vina Banks,"  and 
"Baretta St. Bourbon."  We have built a cadre of enthusiastic volun-
teers, who tend the roses on regular workdays, summer's "Deadheading 
at Dusk" gatherings, and January's "Pruning Party."  In recognition of 

our efforts, we received a $500 Historic Preservation Award of Merit from Mayor Heather Fargo.  

The Historic Rose Garden is showing the results of this added funding and labor.  We've spent over $2,000.00 to purchase 
mortar and cement to repair tumbled-down brick plot enclosures. We've installed a custom-designed sign at the garden's en-
trance.  We've worked hard to control weeds, including the pernicious Bermuda grass.  We've trimmed and tied up roses to keep 
them out of the pathways and away from grave markers.  We've identified diseased roses, and removed them if necessary.  Ro-
sarians from near and far have donated historic found roses, and we've selectively purchased others. 

We've actively worked to make our roses available to other public gardens or Heritage Roses Groups, and to foster sup-

port for other Heritage Rose Gardens wherever we can.  We've sent cuttings of unique found 
roses to the Pacific Northwest Heritage Roses Group and donated two roses to the Joseph D. 
Grant County Park's Rose Garden. We've also begun advising volunteers at the Marysville 
(CA) City Cemetery in their efforts to restore their 1851-era cemetery and to plant historically 

appropriate roses.    

We spend many hours studying the roses in the garden, and have been able to identify some found roses.  We ve also 
reconsidered some previously established identities. We hang new tags every spring on each rose.  Sometimes a single rose 
has several tags with different names and/or classes, reflecting how our opinions of its identity have changed.   

 Our curator, Barbara Oliva, has little patience with "the name game," but it's hard to resist.  We keep the found "study" 
names on the tags and in the records, while documenting possible identities until we are sure what a rose is  or is not. 

In the midst of all of this activity, we always take time to delight in the old roses that surround us, and we hope that 
you will find as much delight in them as we do.   

Welcome, Friends, 
To Open Garden & Sale Day, April 18, 2009. 

Forest Ranch Pom-Pom and Friends
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